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FORM 13 
SUBMISSION ON A PUBLICLY OR LIMITED NOTIFIED 
APPLICATION CONCERNING RESOURCE CONSENT 
Section 96 Resource Management Act 1991 
(Rotorua Lakes Council is the operating name of Rotorua District Council) 

To: 
Chief Executive 
Rotorua Lakes Council 
Private Bag RO3029 
ROTORUA 

Name of Submitter: 

[Full Name] 

This is a submission on an application from [name of applicant]: 

for a Resource Consent to [Briefly describe the type of consent, proposed activity, and location of the resource 
consent]:   

at [The location of the resource consent]:  

The specific parts of the application that my submission relates to are [Give Details]: 

My submission is [include whether you support or oppose the specific parts of the application or wish to have 
them amended; and the reasons for your views]: 

I seek the following decision from the consent authority [Give precise details, including the general nature 
of any conditions sought]: 

Georgie Hackett 

Tikanga Aroro Charitable Trust

To establish and operate a reintegration housing activity in the rural zone of Puaiti Road, Waikite Valley

473 Puaiti Road

The full appplication

I oppose this application for the following reasons: 
 
I have spent a considerable amount of time in Waikite Valley, a close-knit  rural community. I believe it is not a suitable location 
for a reintegration facility due to its location   This activity does not fit within the rural zoning of the area and its designated use 
for farming.  Waikite Valley is  part of the Rural Zone 1a within the district plan.  If the reintegration facility is approved it will set 
a precedent for further intensified sites within the area. There will also be increased traffic to the site, which will have an impact 
on the residents that live nearby.  
 
I also have concerns about the suitability of the proposed site on Puati Rd.  I support the concept of rehabilitating offenders to 
provide them with the skills to improve their lives.  However, there needs to be wraparound support in place to achieve this. 
Residents require access to nearby services to ensure they can seek employment, financial assistance, health services  and 
other community based support to enable them to rebuild their lives.   The rural location of Waikite Valley does not have these 
services located nearby.  Rotorua would be a far more suitable location.  
 
I also have significant concerns about the safety of residents in the area due to the difficulty of emergency services being able 
to access the residential facility. Puaiti Road is located at least half an hour from the nearest police or ambulance station. 
Were an incident to occur there is significant opportunity for harm in the community, and no ability for the facility to be 
monitored by police, who standardly visit reintegration facilities regularly. 
 
In summary, while I support the reintegration of offenders into society I do not think Puaiti Road is an appropriate location for a 
designated facility.  
 
 

To decline the application
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